
 

From the Pastor 

Good Day! 

In my devotional time, I continue to work with Bishop Daniel Boudoinôs 
Bible Study on Nehemiah.   His Bible Study is found on the Northwest-
ern Ohio Synodôs webpage, entitled: ñA study of Nehemiah, a life of 
prayer.ò  I invite you to join me on this journey. 

In chapter 1, Nehemiah learns that life in Jerusalem is not good.  The 
walls have been demolished and the people are in anguish. He is 
moved with compassion for his people.  First he mourns and weeps for 
his people. Then in his prayer, he praises God for who God is, next he 
confesses his sins as well as the sins of the Israelite's, then he con-
tinues, by reminding God of the promises that he had made with his 
people. and  finally he asks God to continue to guide him in the choices 
that he makes. 

This month, I will focus on the necessity for confession.  Confession 
is good for the soul.  Confession also deepens the relationship we share 
with God.   In Nehemiah 1:6-7, Nehemiah confesses to God the sins 
that had been committed.  He states the sins specifically, "we have 
failed to keep Godôs commandments, statues, and decrees".   

The benefit of confession enables Godôs people to deepen their love for 
God.  When God's people confess their sin, God offers the beautiful gift 
of forgiveness (absolution).  The relationship with God is restored. 

Each Sunday in worship, sins are confessed with the Brief Order of 
Confession.  The purpose of the confession of sins is to ñclean the 
slateò before worshiping God.   At the end of each confession, sins are 
forgiven through the power vested in the pastor.  The sins are gone. 
God draws closer to us and we draw closer to God. 

As we go through this process of calling a pastor, I invite you to study 
Nehemiah, to learn from his life of confession and prayer in preparation 
for beginning anew with a new shepherd.. Remember ñDo not worry 
about anything, but in everything by prayer and supplication with 
thanksgiving let your requests be made known to 
Godò (Philippians 4:6). 

In Christôs name, Pastor Bonny Kinnunen 
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Thought of the Month 

Of all created comforts, God is the 
lender; you are the borrower, not the 
owner.               Samuel Rutherford 
 
 

Bible Trivia Question 
Which of the following are not one of 
the first four books in the New Tes-
tament?   
James, Mark, Matthew, Luke 
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 To my church family at St. Jacobs.  Thankyou for the sympathy cards, prayers, 
and kind words at the passing of my mother Edna Bertsch.  A special thank you to 
the choir for your donation in her memory to the Christian Cupboard Food Pantry, 
and to the Evangelism team for the many visits with Poinsettiaôs and lilies during 
her 4 1/2 years at Brookdale in Troy.  I know she appreciated it.                      Your 
Brother in Christ, Mike Bertsch 

Luther League News 
Attention Luther Leaguers!  We are planning to go to Kings Island ñHalloween 

Hauntò on Saturday, October 13th from 11am-11pm.  There will be signup sheet on 

the back window of the sanctuary soon. 

The Luther League will be distributing candy on Halloween (Anna) trick or treat night 

(Oct. 25th 6-7:00pm).  We are in need of wrapped candy to distribute.  Please place 

any wrapped candy that you would like to share with the children in the box in the 

back of the sanctuary by Sunday, Oct. 21st.  Thank You! 

Smoke Alarm Installation 

Saturday October 20th from 9 to 2 will be holding a Red Cross smoke alarm installa-
tion event in Anna. We're looking for volunteers to be part of this event. We will be 
doing a training before we go out so no experience needed all tools and equipment 
are provided just looking for volunteers to help us with the event due to the deploy-
ment in the Carolinas. 

Thank You 

The Evangelism team 

has posted a sign-up 

sheet for greeters on 

yellow paper on the 

back window.  Please 

help by signing up for 

one or more Sundayôs.  

Greeters are to greet 

people at both entry-

ways on Sunday 

mornings and make 

sure they have a bulle-

tin.  Greeters should 

arrive no later than 

 

 

This class is starting a NEW 

Bible study called ñFreedom 

Rideò during the Sunday 

school hour at 9am on Sun-

day mornings upstairs in the 

bell tower.  All high school 

teens and young adults who 

want to have a relaxing time 

with some study and reflec-

tion is welcome to join us.  

Coffee bar available! 

St. Jacob is excited to announce a new fellowship space in 
the church.  The room beside the church office will be 
called the ñThe Gathering Placeò  starting Sunday, No-
vember 4th.  On Sunday mornings we will be offering cof-
fee and juice to everyone who wants to just relax and enjoy 
some fellowship.  So come on in after early church or while 
the kids are in Sunday school or after late service.  Bring 
along the little ones who are not in Sunday school yet to 
have some play time.  We are also looking for a mini refrig-

erator if anyone has one that they would like to get rid of.  See Deb Christ-
man or Cheryl Pulfer with any questions. 

*Confirmation Class will be meeting in the upstairs. 

**This room will also continue to be the cry room during worship times. 

***This room will also continue to be a meeting room during the week. 

Upcoming Events 
Sept 7 Blood Pressure Ck 9-9:45am 

Sept 9 Ruth Circle 7:30pm 

Sept 19 Football Concession 6pm 

Sept 20  Luther League-Kings Island noon-10pm 

Sept 21  Menôs Prayer Breakfast 7:15am 

Sept 25  Luther League-Anna Trick or Treat 6-7pm 

                                                                               Answer to Bible Trivia:  James 
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          October 7  October 14  October 21  October 28  

 

Reader (8am) Linda Glessner Ron Leininger   Jeff Bertke  Mike Christman 

Reader (10am) Kaylie Kipp  Ken Taylor  Tina Cathcart Ashley Wilt 

Acolytes  Anna Brady  Jared Line  Ava Bertke  Marlie Barhorst 

Crucifer  Leah Meyer     Audrey Krites 

Greeters              N-Eric & Gina Fogt  N-Judi Billing           N-open                      N-open 

         S-open                     S-open                    S-open                      S-open 

Communion Asst Penny Fahnestock    Bailey Althauser Kathy Fogt 

Blood Pressure CkJan Elsass 

Sunday Morning Servants 

Christian Cupboard Food Pantry Report 

May 1, 2018ðAugust 31, 2018 

 Number of Families   Number of Adults Served  Number of 
Children Served 

May             22          47            30 

June   22          47            25 

July   25          54            31 

August  28          58            42 

              __________________________________________________________________________ 

            97        206                                                  128 

Total people served 334  Total year to date people served 734 (last year at this time 876) 

As we continue to serve a large number of people in Shelby County our shelves at times become bare & 
in need of all items; food and hygiene products.   Please remember you can use the brown reusable bags 
that the Sunday school class has provided for your use.  Bring items in on Sunday mornings or any week-
day morning.   

Assistive Listening System 

St. Jacob has several transmitters for those who would like to use an assistive listen-
ing device during worship.  Please let Cody Limbert know if you are interested in us-
ing one of these devices. 
 

Alzheimerôs News 

The Shelby County Alzheimerôs Walk was held Saturday, September 22nd and was a 

huge success!  St. Jacob Alzheimerôs team raised over $2366.  We made :òGrand 

Teamò.  Way to go team St. Jacob! 

Congratulations to our winner of the quilt raffle:  Matt & Becky Liebrecht. 



 

                               

Oct. 1  Mary McIntyre 

Oct. 2  Celeste Beam, Alaina Cox, Joe Kipp, Tom Luellen 

Oct. 4  Skylar Bowman, Daniel Frank, Greg Miller 

Oct. 10 Janet Accuntius, Lindsay Homan 

Oct. 13 Tammy Montague 

Oct. 15 Kyle Evans, Elijah Holsapple, Leah Meyer 

Oct. 16 Lexi Montague 

Oct. 17 Jesse Greer, Cheryl Pulfer, Jane Wahl 

Oct. 18 Andrea Hilgefort 

Oct. 19 Ayva Fogt, 

Oct. 20 Dana Frilling, Jaysen Rump 

Oct. 22 Rylie Edwards, Phyllis Evans, David Watren 

Oct. 23 Tina Cathcart, Kinsley Hoersten, Joyce Ike 

Oct. 24 Judi Billing, Sam (Ryan) Ely, Darrell Heintz 

Oct. 25 Chris Crockett 

Oct. 28 Mike Christman 

Oct. 29 Priscilla Wilt, Gloria Zwiebel 

Oct. 30 Daniel Fogt, Lillian Haverfield 

 

 

Oct. 1  Bryan & Tiffany Hoersten 

Oct. 7  Todd & Darcy Steinke 

Oct. 9  Chad & Kantessa Stewart 

Oct. 16 Ashley & Sandy Wilt 

Oct. 21 Taylor & Julia Steinke 

Oct. 24 Andrew & Alaina Cox 

Operation Christmas Child 

We ask you to fill a box with small items to send to a child who needs a Christmas and 

most importantly needs to hear about Jesus.  Please pick up your brochure in back of 

the sanctuary for suggestions and tips on packing your box.  We again have funding for 

shipping from the Endowment Fund, so you do not need to include that with your box.  

There are extra boxes and brochures in the back of the church.  St. Jacobôs collection 

runs from October 7th through October 28th. New this yearðplease do not include 

any tooth paste or candy in your boxes. 

Operation Christmas Child would not be possible without the help of everyone who prays, packs a box 

or gives a donation.  Please prayerfully consider how you can be involved in OCC this year.   

Thanks You! 

Team members:  Timri Berning, Judi Billing, Joyce Ike, Betty Koppin, and Gloria Zwiebel 


